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J. Dewey Hawkins 

2019 OFFICERS 

  

Worshipful Master: James ‘freeborn’ freeborn 
Senior Warden: Ramon Ramirez 

Junior Warden: TBA 

Treasurer: R∴W∴ mike binder p.d.d.g.m. 

Secretary: W∴ Robert wisehart 

Chaplain: W∴ carlton mClean 

Marshall: R∴w∴ Nicholas canora, p.d.d.g.m. 

Senior Deacon: Vasken ‘kenny’ lakhoyan 

Junior Deacon: tba 

Musician: R∴w∴ colin smith, p.d.d.g.m. 

Tyler: W∴ Vivian goldson 

 

Officers 
meeting 

Stated 
meeting 

  

February 7th at 6:30 February 14th at 7:30 
(Dinner at 6:30) 

  

See Page 9 for a complete list of j. dewey events. 
 

Take notice thereof: 
 

The election of junior warden and 
installation of both junior warden and 
junior deacon will take place at our 
stated meeting on February 14, 2019.  
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 It is a pleasure to serve our lodge as a Senior Warden. Certainly, a year that requires significant 
responsibilities and commitments.  As I have always done before, I will continue to be involved in Masonic 
education. As the last topic I discussed is of most importance, I want to reiterate a couple of very important 
points.  

 
First, our lodge is an image of King Solomon’s Temple, both 
internally and externally. Therefore, we should always observe 
decorum, and act accordingly since we are meeting in a place 
that represents the Sanctum sanctorum or holiest place of the 
temple. 
 
Also, our journey should always be one guided by the tools that 
we are given in our symbolism. In order for us to exemplify 
wisdom, strength and beauty in our actions, we have to refine 
the inner architecture of our souls, build our own internal 
Temple. 
 

Looking forward to a great year.  May brotherly love always prevail. 
 

Ramon Ramirez, SW 

 
 

 

 Birthdays for February 2019  
      
 Walter Edward Mason 02/10/19…  
 Frederick H Weeks Jr 02/27/19…  
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MASONIC EDUCATION: 
 

 LODGE OFFICER TRAINING 
 

Masonic Education Committee 
 

The Committee on Masonic Education shall be composed of not fewer 
than five members of knowledge, dedication, and tact, of which at 
least one shall be a Past Master and Chairman appointed by the 
Worshipful Master, who shall be responsible for reporting to the 
Master on the Candidate’s progress through the Three Symbolic 
Degrees and Masonic Education Program as prescribed by Regulation 
37.12 and 37.18. 
 
The Committee on Masonic Education shall have a Sub-Committee for 
the Masonic Education of Candidates and shall be called the “Lodge 
Mentor’s Committee.” 
 
1. This Committee shall be composed of Past Masters, very 

knowledgeable Brothers or Brothers willing to invest the necessary 
time to become knowledgeable about all aspects of Freemasonry, 
with the same requirements for dedication and tact. 

2. The Lodge Mentor shall not be the Catechism Instructor. 
3. A Lodge Mentor is required to be knowledgeable in the following: 

Masonic history, tradition, decorum, conduct, Masonic Law, Lodge 
history, community history in regards to his own Lodge, and 
American history concerning Masonry. 

4. The mentoring of Candidates shall be conducted according to GL-
200 Instruction Booklet in The Lodge System of Masonic Education. 

5. This committee shall report to the Chairman of the Committee on 
Masonic Education on the Candidate’s progress through the three 
Symbolic Degrees and Masonic Education. This Committee shall 
report to the Chairman of the Committee on Masonic Education on 
the Candidate’s progress through the Three Symbolic Degrees and 
Masonic Education. 
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MASONIC EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
 
J. Dewey Hawkins is fortunate to have a dedicated group of 
Brothers comprising our Masonic Education Committee, 
chaired by our Senior Warden, Ramon Ramirez. 
 
Brother Ramirez prepares and provides education to the 
Brethren at every gathering. 
 
Brother Sol Goldenberg, a past Master, has requested—
and I have approved—to be named Lodge Mentor. His 
influence on candidates and Brothers going through the 
Degrees will benefit them immensely. 
 
Brother Wisehart, a past Master, has agreed to be 
Catechism Instructor and I know his commitment and style 
bestow not just knowledge but also the valuable guidance 
that our youngest initiates need to become dedicated 
Master Masons. 
 
Rounding out the Committee are myself and Brother 
Binder, a Past District Deputy Grand Master. His experience 
and commitment to our Lodge and Masonry in general 
make him a valuable asset to this committee. 
 
James Freeborn, WM 
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SICKNESS & DISTRESS 

 

 

PETITIONER(S): Kevin oconetsky 
DANIEL jolly 

 
It is requested that all members of the Lodge consider Petitioners carefully and notify 
W∴ James Freeborn of any facts or reasons that you believe would justify denial of 
petition. All information received will be held in strictest confidence. 
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FROM THE south 
(nominated) 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

I am honored to be nominated to serve 

you as your Junior Warden for the rest of 

the 2019 year. 

 

Brother Yamil has served our lodge 

extremely well and he will be missed by 

all of us.  

 

With the permission of our Worshipful 

Master, I would like to take over the 

responsibility of mentoring our potential 

candidates. I feel I have the experience 

and knowledge to do so. It is only through 

knowledge and enlightenment that our 

lodge will grow in numbers and strength. 

 

Most fraternally, 

 

Sol. Goldenberg PM 
Junior Warden nominee 2019 
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J. Dewey Hawkins Lodge will observe its 60
th

 anniversary this 

year and will commemorate that milestone by re-committing 

ourselves to education and inclusion of all Brothers, 

everywhere. 

 

The Brothers of District 26 continue to work toward peace, 

cooperation and, especially, harmony. May we find it in our 

hearts to lay aside any past conflicts and/or resentments and 

work together as we are taught through our obligations and 

Holy Scripture. 

 

I hope to bring education to the forefront of our Lodge by 

devoting time to general masonic education as well as specific 

excerpts from our educational materials, including the law 

digest and Book of Constitutions. These devotions will be 

short but, I hope, enlightening. 

 

Finally, I want to remind everyone that our proceedings are 

solemn occasions that require a level of seriousness and 

decorum but that we are also men and, as such, a generous 

dose of levity is to be expected, even encouraged. 

 

Can we be serious and still have fun? I believe we can. 

 

May we govern our actions by the 

Square of Virtue, 

 

James Freeborn, W∴M∴   
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